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No 15   May 2021 

According to the Gregorian calendar, the month of May is named after Maia, the 

goddess of springtime and growth. In 2021, we hope it will bring us freedom to 

enjoy our lives even more!   

 

We are delighted to welcome to our new members Janice and Jane ð we look 

forward to meeting you in person outdoors in the May sunshine.  I hope we will 

recruit more members in the next few months to join our friendly, merry u3a 

group. 

 

Gossip!!   It has come to my notice that rumours are circulating that our u3a 

meetings are resuming at Jubilee Hall in May!  Well, we hope they will soon, but 

at the moment we are still meeting on Zoom.  We have however ensured that 

our bookings for Jubilee Hall are in their diary, to ensure we donõt miss out when 

we are fully out of lockdown!  

 

Monday 17 May at 1.00pm - AGM 

This most important date in May is our Annual General Meeting, when your 

Committee hopes you will approve our suggestions for the revised Constitution, 

guidelines for terms of office, and pricing of memberships.  I hope you have  

received the email, and voting notes and forms - if not, do contact any member 

of the Committee. (Members without access to the Internet have been sent    

paper copies). 

 

We do need as many members as possible to spare an hour on the day to join in 

the Zoom meeting.  Thank you for completing and returning the voting forms.  If 

you have not yet done this, please do so before the day.   

 

As well as voting on the day, we will also give you information about future 

plans, our finances and also introduce you to Steve Little and Andy Oxnard who 

are representing our local community groups.  
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Dukeries u3a day is set for Saturday 11 September 2021  

The ideas are starting to come in, and we hope to be able to give you much 

more information in the June Newsletter.  Until then, book this date in your diary 

and continue to discuss this in your activity groups. Send in your ideas please! 

 

Dukeries u3a ð new image  

We are progressing with the design and manufacture of banners and leaflets.  

Our new colours are royal blue, white and yellow.  We would like new bunting in 

these colours and we are wondering if our members who sew can help?  Do you 

have any material, unwanted clothes or fabrics, which we could use?  Do get in 

touch êê 

Outings 

A huge thank you to Sharon Pinkett who has offered to help me organise future 

outings. I canõt wait to resume visits and trips.  Sharon and I will meet soon to 

make plans êê.canõt wait!!   

 

Sharon Pinkett and Patti Bell also run the All Sorts Group, who will be starting to 

meet in gardens.  To join the group, email pinkettsharon@gmail.com 

 

Activity Groups  

You donõt have to be an expert to run a small activity or interest group.  If you 

have the enthusiasm for a topic or hobby you can link up with other members to 

develop your ideas.  Check out the suggestions within the community as well ð 

you may be able to lead a small group of members to learn a new skill with our 

community partners.  

Finally êêêêê 

I am hopeful that we might be able to hold our August Garden Party this year.  

We still need to take the utmost care though, following rules and guidelines 

when meeting together.  Watch out for further announcements êêêê. 

 

Thanks to members of your Committee and members in activity groups who are 

meeting and socialising once more.  Best wishes to those members who are   

undergoing medical treatments or recovering from operations or injuries ð you 

are in our thoughts.    

I have just read that May is the month for flowers to blossom, 

crops to sprout and people to dance!  I hope your lockdown 

gardening projects will start to flourish and if we canõt dance in 

May, I hope we will in the months soon after êêê..Watch this 

space!!                                                               

                                                                                    Leslye x  

mailto:pinkettsharon@gmail.com


3 

 

 

Committee 2021  
 

 

Leslye Henstock du3achair2020@gmail.com 

Chair 

  

Pam Hardwick du3asecretary1@gmail.com  

Deputy Chair/Group Secretary 

 

Chris Neighbour pchrisn@icloud.com 

Treasurer  

  

Marie Bartle mariebartle@hotmail.com  

Membership Manager 

Wendy Owen wendyannowen@hotmail.co.uk        
 Apprentice Membership Manager 

  

Christine Yates eyby65@yahoo.co.uk  

Co-ordinator of Activity Groups  

 

Val Saunders val.crain@btopenworld.com  

Minutes Secretary at meetings 

  

Ann Street annstreetcornet@yahoo.co.uk  

Co-ordinator of  Guest Speakers 

Marketing & Advertising, Website  

 

 Nick Mason nick.mason1@gmail.com  

IT and Zoom Advisor 

 

John Harris jghollerton@gmail.com  

Newsletter Editor 
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ZOOM INTO MAY  
Exercise Your Brain  & Socialise  

Join us on Zoom.  Learn, Laugh& Live 

    

Wednesday 5th  7.00pm  Quiz Night  

 

Monday 10th   1.30pm Meeting for Committee Members  

 

Wednesday 12th 7.00pm Scattergories ð Word Games 

 

Monday 17th   1.00pm DUKERIES U3A ANNUAL GENERAL 

      MEETING FOR MEMBERS 

      Introducing Steve Little and Andy 

      Oxnard our community partners 

 

Wednesday 19st 7.00pm Tension Word Games 

 

Wednesday 26th 7.00pm Quiz Night  
 

 

Please book your places on the above events by  emailing Leslye.    

More information about Zoom email Leslye or Nick Mason.  

                                                                  Du3achair2020@gmail.com 

Invitations will be sent to individuals a couple of days before the event  

15 minutes before the event, an email will be sent with the link into the  

Zoom Room. 

 

mailto:Du3achair2020@gmail.com
https://u3asites.org.uk/dukeries/events
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We meet on the second and fourth Tuesday of 

each month, the next meetings will be, 

11th and 25th May  

A very lively meeting took place on Tuesday. It was decided that as 

restrictions are now slowly being lifted we shall begin to meet in 

each others gardens, socially distanced and in accordance with 

government rules. If you are interested in joining us please contact 

either Sharon or Patti as we have the necessary information for our 

get togethers.  

A big ôthank youõ to all of you who have contributed to our     

cookery book. We would like to see a few more and perhaps some 

helpful hints, etc.  

We hope in the near future to arrange visits to local gardens and 

do some practical gardening, tubs, baskets etc. If we sound like a 

group you would like to join, please get in touch, you will be made 

most welcome.  

We look forward to seeing you all soon,  

Sharon and Patti 

pinkettsharon@gmail.com 

bell.129@hotmail.co.uk 

Without the Liquorice.. 

mailto:pinkettsharon@gmail.com
mailto:bell.129@hotmail.co.uk
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The Whatsapp walkers are 

back. The photoõs are of      

recent walks in Rufford Park 

and around Walesby & 

Morton villages.  

Contact Marie Bartle 

mariebartle@hotmail.com   

for details. 

The roman granite column propping up 

several of our members dates back to 

around 150AD and formed part of the 

estate of Antonius Pious  It was found 

by archaeologists in 2015, identified as 

part of a Portico structure from a villa  

in Lanuvium - an ancient city 20 miles 

from Rome and was brought back to        

Rufford  in the 19th century by          

archaeologist Lord John Savile. 

mailto:mariebartle@hotmail.com
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Ex-showbiz journalist Graham Keal has              

interviewed literally thousands of  celebrities in 35 

years of TV columns and interviews, Terry Wogan 

included. He has entertained scores of Ladiesõ 

Luncheon Clubs, Rotary Charter nights, WI     

gatherings, U3As and professional groups with ôOprah Winfrey 

Touched My Elbow.õ 

 

Now Graham has compiled a sequel packed with fresh and funny 

stories featuring celebrity interviewees ranging from Terry himself 

to Ernie Wise or the stars of Corrie and Crossroads. He has written 

for every kind of publication from popular TV magazines such as 

TV Choice and TV Times to The Daily Telegraph, The Guardian and 

The Express, plus many other national and regional newspapers 

and womanõs magazines including My Weekly and Best.  

 

So just why did Graham think he was being propositioned by the 

manager of the Crossroads Motel?  

What was the secret he discovered after his second significant    

encounter with Pat Phoenix?  

Was Ernie Wise as funny as Eric Morecambe in real life?  

Was Woganõs hair ever truly alive?   

 

To find out come to our Zoom meeting on 21 June 2021 at 2pm.   

ôTerry Woganõs Hair Weaveêand other storiesõ 
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Have you not driven so much during        

lockdown and perhaps lost a bit of           

confidence? Or maybe you feel you would 

like a few tips on driving on busy roads?  

Donõt miss ôDrive Onõ, our Zoom presentation from Via East      

Midlands, during the membersõ meeting Monday 19 July 2021 at 

2.00pm.  

 

Autumn Rose from Viaõs Road Safety 

team will visit us via Zoom to present 

ôDrive Onõ. This presentation is           

specifically designed for our members 

with a friendly quiz and lots of helpful hints and tips to prolong 

and enhance a safer driving experience. Perhaps itõs been a while 

since youõve driven during the lockdown or want some tips on   

safer  driving. Come along to this positive presentation designed 

to help people feel confident on the roads.  

 

Via East Midlands, based at Bilsthorpe        

Highways Depot, provides sustainable highways 

services for Nottinghamshire and across the 

wider East Midlands region. It provides       

highways services in partnership with           

Nottinghamshire County Council. 

 

Zoom along and join us on Monday 19th Julyê. 
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Watercolour Painting  
The watercolour group is meeting online    

using Google Groups and working on shared 

topics with support and guidance for their 

painting. Members from Retford and Dukeries 

U3As are participating. As soon as permitted 

we will resume sessions in the Wellow Memorial Hall. A risk        

assessment has already been completed and approved ready for 

this. 

If you would like to join the watercolour group, or for help and 

support in accessing the group online, please contact                         

Andrew Young  email  andrewdouglasyoung@gmail.com 

                                                                                Thanks, Andrew 

 

Assuming that all 

restrictions are lifted on 23rd June as        

currently planned my intention                   

for the Bridge group is:  

 

Practice event on 6th July 1PM - 4PM.       

Refreshments as normal. (The reason that this is planned for  

the 1st Tuesday of the Month is that I am away on holiday on the 

2nd, which is our normal meeting day. 

Bridge will return to normal on Tuesday 27th July 1PM - 4PM 

 

Thereafter it will be held on 2nd and 4th Tuesday of 

each month. 

 

      Colin Barrett 

mailto:andrewdouglasyoung@gmail.com
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Christine Yates kindly invited us for tea 

and cake. Wonderful for me, the first 

time I have visited anyone other than 

my family in 14 months and not seen 

them for 4months.  

It felt very strange but lovely to be with friends again.  

          Beryl  

Would you like to volunteer time to help in  

The Dukeries Community Workshop? 

We are looking for someone to assist with 

listing membersõ details, maintaining         

machine maintenance details and recording 

PAT testing lists. 

I would imagine that 4 -6 hours a week would help us enormously.  

If you are interested to find out more, or if you know someone who 

would benefit from this experience, please contactê. 

Alan Perry     alanperry2@tiscali.co.uk 

 

Workshop web siteê.. 

https://thedukeriescommunityworkshop.weebly.com/  

mailto:alanperry2@tiscali.co.uk
https://thedukeriescommunityworkshop.weebly.com/
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As it seems we all love a good cuppa 

and a natter at our Monthly General 

Meetings, so we're looking for two 

lots of three people (friends, partners 

etc) to do teas on a regular basis. 

 

Its so easy now with 

the new boiler and would mean the same 3 people 

helping out only 5 times per YEAR. (And have 

chance for a longer natter!!)  

 

Hopefully a few of you will be interested in doing 

this once we get back to Jubilee Hall - PLEASE let 

one of the Committee know a soon as you can and 

we would all be 

extremely   grateful. 

 

If you need any more               

information please contact  

                                                  

Margaret Titmuss  07982466825 

Thank you!  
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Poking around on Facebook I stumbled on this photo of the 

ôHappy Houseõ, a Chinese takeaway in Edwinstowe which was      

famous for itõs Chinese sausage dinner which I think consisted of 

skinless sausages, fried onions, mushy peas, chips and Black Bean 

sauce. Does anyone remember the Happy House and whether they 

tried the sausage dinner? 
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Anyone interested in  

playing bowls? Ollerton 

Bowls Club have been 

in contact and we are 

wondering if any  

members would be  

interested in  forming  

a Bowls Group? 

What morning or      

afternoons would you 

prefer? 

Are you a beginner or 

an experienced player? 

Contact Leslye  

07756 436177  

du3achair2020@gmail.com  

mailto:du3achair2020@gmail.com

